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  NEXT MEETING 

 

Tuesday, December 8 

 

Cheshire Inn 
6300 Clayton Rd. 

 

 
Holiday Party! 

Hosted by Midland Optical 

 

6:00 p.m. Festivities begin 

 

  Drinks, Dinner, 

  Games, Prizes 

 

Please RSVP by Thursday, December 3 

Bnahlik8544@charter.net 

314 725-2020 

 

Mike Jobe, Master of Fun, once again 

challenges SLOS members with stories & 

trivia.     
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       Dr. Jeffrey Gamble presented the November C.E. 

 

FROM THE NOVEMBER C.E. 
New MOA President, Dr. Jeffery Gamble, 

discussed how optometrists need to understand 

that our professional responsibility is our personal 

responsibility to give back to the profession.  We 

need to ask our self, what are we doing to give 

back to our professions?  Are we just taking, or are 

we giving in some way?  There is value in investing 

time and money into the MOA.  We have to invest 

in legislation in order to win.  It just does not 

happen.  It is very possible for us to go backwards 

in our profession.  There are close to 600 non-MOA 

optometrist practicing in Missouri.  That is way too 

many.   

The MOA is working on enhancing the value 

being a MOA member.  For example, MOA has a 

partnership with the Think About Your Eyes 

campaign.  Every MOA member that actively sees 

patients will have a basic membership with Think 

About Your Eyes.  Also, MOA has created Google 

ad words, where when you search ñMO doctorsò, 

and members names pop up.  They have also done 

radio ads for MOA doctors.   

Dr. Gamble asks, ñIf not you, then who?  If 

not now, then when?  If anything bad happens to 

optometry, and you are an optometrist, it is at least 

partly you to blame.  Or if something good 

happens, you could take credit.ò   

Continued: Dr. Gamble 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Gamble Continued 

Third party discrimination by insurance 

companies has been an ongoing problem for 

optometrists.  This should not be allowed.  These 

insurance companies are telling our patients what 

doctors that can work with.   Another battle we have 

been fighting for four years is the non-covered 

service bill.  This is where insurances dictate what 

we can charge for services that the insurance 

company does not reimburse us for.  We need to 

describe to legislators that this is a free market for 

small business owners.  We also want Lab Choice 

on the bill, so we have the freedom to choose what 

lab we want to use.  This way we can find the labs 

that will give us the best deal and make the most 

sense for our business.  Again, this would put more 

freedom back to the business owners to run their 

businesses like they want to.  We need to stop 

being pushed around by vision plans.  

Other states have already included Non-

Discrimination and Lab Choice to the Non-Covered 

Services bill.  By adding these inclusions to our bill, 

we are in-line with what other states are doing.   

Dr. Gamble next discussed how it takes too 

long for optometrists to develop a passion for the 

profession.  He suggested we need an MOA 

leadership class to build that passion in young 

optometrists so they can understand the 

importance of legislation early in their career.  The 

goal is to have 10 applicants, then select 4 that the 

MOA has budgeted to pay for their legislative 

conference, leadership retreat, MOA and AOA.  

The class will be facilitated by the immediate past 

president.  They will be taught how to talk to 

legislators, they will sit through board meetings, 

they will go to dinner with an AOA Industry Alliance 

representative, and much more.  Past MOA 

presidents have already been commissioned to find 

10 applicant optometrists.  More..Dr. Gamble 

 

 
 

 

John C. Galanis, M.D., FACS         Mark R. Barlow, O.D.   
Roberta J. Crawford, O.D.               Craig H. Sorce, O.D. 

ω  Laser cataract surgery 

ω  wŜ{¢hw ϯ ¢ŜŎƴƛǎ aǳƭǘƛŦƻŎŀƭϰ /ǊȅǎǘŀƭŜƴǎϯ 

    implants 

ω  Fellowship trained glaucoma consultation 

ω  ²ŀǾŜŦǊƻƴǘ ƻǇǘƛƳƛȊŜŘ ƛƳǇƭŀƴǘ ƭŜƴǎŜǎ 

ω  /ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛǾŜ hǇǘƻƳŜǘǊȅ 

ω  /ƻ-management of your Cataract, LASIK 

     and Multifocal implant patients 

ω  DƭŀǳŎƻƳŀ ŎƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ h/¢Σ [¢t ŀƴŘ  

     surgery for  your co-managed glaucoma 

      patients 

(314) 633-8575 

7331 Watson Road, St. Louis, MO  63119 

www.drgalanis.com 

http://www.drgalanis.com/


DR. GAMBLE CONT. 

The MOA has established a Long Range 

Planning Committee, arranged by Scott Burks.  The 

goal is to create a 3-5 year plan on what the 

presidents will be doing over that time. 

Dr. Lee Ann Barrett explained that every 

year we have attempted the Non-Covered Service 

bill, we have passed it out of the House and Senate 

chamber.  Last year, the Non- Covered Service bill 

was killed alongside Right to Work legislation.  

However, since then we have inaugurated a new 

Speaker of the House, Todd Richardson, with 

whom we have an excellent relationship.  We did 

an optometry only fundraiser for him where we 

raised $35,000.  

Dr. Barrett thanked St. Louis for stepping it 

up in the last couple years.  She said that St. Louisô 

Keypersons system is stronger than ever.    ### 

 

   THE NOVEMBER BUFFET WAS JOINTLY 

      HOSTED BY OPTOS AND BIOTISSUE 

 

  

Jason Thomas of Optos demonstrates the Daytona 

 

Optos is a leading medical technology 

company for the design, developint, 

manufacturing and marketing of ulta-widefield 

retinal imaging devices.   Thanks, Jason, for 

arranging Optos sponsorship.   Contact Jason 

at JThomas@optos.com. 

     # # # # # 

 

 

 

http://www.barnesretinainstitute.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Menkhausen of Biotissue, Drs. Huff and Niehoff 

 

Bio-Tissue® is the leader in regenerative 
biologic therapies and ocular hygiene solutions for 
eye care professionals. Established in 1997, Bio-
Tissue® serves an unmet need for better surgical 
and therapeutic alternatives for helping eye care 
professionals heal ocular surface conditions, such 
as keratitis, recurrent corneal erosions, and dry 
eye. PROKERA® biologic corneal bandage devices 
used to treat eye diseases such as keratitis, 
common dry eye, recurrent corneal erosions, 
filamentary keratitis, persistent epithelial defects, 
neurotrophic corneas, herpetic ulcers, and many 
other ocular surface diseases.      The PROKERA® 
family of products are the only therapeutic devices   
by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) 
that reduce inflammation and simultaneously 
promote regenerative healing of the ocular surface. 
Cliradex® is a natural, preservative-free lid, lash 
and facial cleanser that helps manage symptoms 
associated with blepharitis, meibomian gland 
dysfunction (MGD), rosacea, dry eye, demodex, 
chalazia and other lid margin diseases. Unlike 
traditional cleansers derived from man-made 
chemicals, Cliradex® is a natural way to keep your 
eyelids and skin clean, comfortable and healthy.  

Brian Menkhausen, Sales Representative, Eye 
Care 314) 283-7194 bmenkhausen@biotissue.com  

http://www.biotissue.com/products/overview.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/products/overview.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/products/about-cliradex.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/products/prokera/prokera-indications/recurrent-corneal-erosion.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/products/prokera/prokera-indications/filamentary-keratitis.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/products/prokera/prokera-indications/neurotrophic-persistent-corneal-epithelial-defect.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/support/quality-assurance.aspx
http://www.biotissue.com/support/quality-assurance.aspx
mailto:bmenkhausen@biotissue.com
http://www.quantumvisioncenters.com
http://www.retinastl.com/


  

 

STATE BOARD REPORT-                                  
Kurt Finklang, O.D.        

The State Board is trying   determine if there 

are any patient safety issues concerning the 

alternate eye exams (refraction) that are 

showing up on multiple media 

locations.  Please contact Dr. Finklang at 

kfinklang@gmail.com if you have any 

information concerning the safety or accuracy 

of alternate refractions.    # # # # 
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      SLOS welcomed MOA Executive Director,       

                      Dr. LeeAnn Barrett 

SLOS MOA Report ï November 10, 2015 

The MOA Annual Convention was held 

October 15-18 at the Kansas City Marriott 

Downtown.  The convention was a great success 

and a thank you goes out to all who helped make it 

happen.  One of our very own was honored at this 

this yearôs convention.  Dr. Tom Cullinane was 

awarded the MOA Optometrist of the Year.  Tomôs 

family and friends were in attendance to show 

support and congratulations on this much deserved 

achievement.  Please do the same as we should all 

be proud and thankful to Tom for all that he does 

for our profession both locally and beyond.  

Congratulations again Tom! 

We also welcomed our new MOA President, 

Dr. Jeff Gamble, and MOA Executive Director Dr. 

LeeAnn Barrett to our November SLOS meeting.  

They both updated those in attendance on the 

status of our profession in the state of Missouri.  Dr. 

Gamble also provided the CE as he reviewed our 

Optometry Law and some of what it means to be a 

legislated profession.  He also gave an outline of 

his objectives for his year as President of the MOA. 

The Legislative Conference, held at the 

State Capital in Jefferson City, is around the corner 

at the beginning of the new year.  Monday, January 

11, 2016 will mark the annual event where doctors 

actually meet with legislators and foster a better 

working relationship with them.  The cinnamon roll 

delivery is always well received, at which time most 

legislators are available to talk.  Later that evening 

there will also be a reception held for the 

legislators.  This is a very important event that is 

central to the stability and advancement of our 

profession.  Everyone should make plans to attend. 

            # # # # #  

 


